Department for Work and Pensions (DWP) Central Freedom of Information Team

freedom-of-information-request@dwp.gsi.gov.uk

Our reference: IR 394 Date: 23 September 2016

Dear A. Clerk

Re: Internal Review of IR 381

Thank you for your email of 12 September 2016, requesting a review of our Freedom of Information (FOI) internal review response provided under the terms of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOIA).

I have completed an internal review and I am in a position to inform you of the outcome.

Your request

Please provide me with copies of legislation, directives, acts, statutes, laws, instructions, training documents etc made available to dwp staff to enable them to make undiscriminatory decisions regarding the removal of headgear etc.

This is your final chance to provide me with the documentation I requested ... Next it will be the Ico and the press.

Our Response:

I uphold the response issued to you on 2 September 2016 for the following reasons:

The review reference IR 381 and IR 365 of our response reference number VTR 2956 explained that we had nothing further to add to our response of VTR 2956. This remains unchanged.

If you have any queries about this letter please contact me quoting the reference number above.

Yours sincerely,

DWP Central Fol Team

Your right to complain under the Freedom of Information Act

If you are not content with the outcome of the internal review you may apply directly to the Information Commissioner's Office for a decision. Generally the Commissioner cannot make a decision unless you have exhausted our own complaints procedure. The Information Commissioner can be contacted at: The Information Commissioner's Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow Cheshire SK9 5AF www.ico.org.uk/Global/contact_us or telephone 0303 123 1113 or 01625 545745